

Dear Parents,

As HSES prepares for the 2021-2022 school year, we want to remind you of the annual health requirements for students in every division, from infants to 8th grade.

- 1. Student Health Record The parent AND a physician must sign this form by August 1, 2021. Bring the health form to the physician's office during the examination for them to sign or they can complete if a visit occurred recently (physician offices are used to filling out these forms.) Send the signed document to the school clinic at nurse@hses.org or mail with attention to the nurse. It is the responsibility of parents to book a physical before the summer ends and provide the form by the deadline.
- 2. Current Immunization Records Provide an updated copy attached to the health form by *August 1, 2021*. The school nurses will review all health records and report to the Texas State Public Health Department to ensure each student is compliant with state requirements. All students, new or returning, must provide an updated immunization record and health form every year.
- 3. Middle School Athletic Participation Form Middle School students trying out for a school athletic team must provide a Sports Physical Form. Complete the form and email to the Athletic Director at mvinzant@hses.org by August 1, 2021. This form only applies to Middle School.

Review the forms listed above in advance to schedule doctor appointments or arrange for paperwork completion with the appropriate signatures. You can find these forms on the website for your convenience.

Submit all forms electronically by **August 1, 2021**. Your child will not be allowed to attend school until the Health Form and current Immunization Records are filed in the school clinic.

Contact Nurse Neely, Nurse Carrie or Nurse Larissa for questions. You can send the forms to the nurses at nurse@hses.org for your convenience.

Sincerely,

Neely Besetsny, R.N, B.S.N. Larissa Broussard, R.N., B.S.N. Carrie Frain, R.N., M.S.N.